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PART 1

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
ITEM NO.

REPORT OF DIRECTOR OF EDUCATION AND LEISURE



TO THE BUDGET COMMITTEE ON WEDNESDAY 3 OCTOBER 2001



TITLE:

Revenue Budget Monitoring 2001/02



RECOMMENDATIONS: Members are requested to note the contents of this report.



EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

This report informs members of:

1. The position in respect of the staff and commercial catering contract

2. The current position on extra district pupils

3. The savings achieved from the review of the library strategy

4. Savings to be achieved from the reduction/release of education premises



BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:

(Available for public inspection)

CONTACT OFFICER:
  Bob McIntyre, Principal Group Accountant, Tel: 0161 837 1707

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):  All



KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:



DETAILS (Continued Overleaf):



1.
BACKGROUND

1.1
At the last meeting of the Budget Committee additional information was requested on four areas of the Education and Leisure budget which are causing concern.  Work is continuing on these areas and this report details the current status of these areas.

2.
AREAS OF FINANCIAL CONCERN

2.1
Staff and Commercial Catering 

2.1.1
Following the decision in the 2000/01 budget to remove all council subsidies from the Staff and Commercial Catering function, the business was reconfigured and reduced in scope.  This exercise resulted in a more compact service which had to break even and exercise greater financial awareness at each trading location.  The business plan for the organisation requires it to generate £800,000 of turnover to breakeven.

2.1.2
The latest trading position reveals that the commercial element of the service trading through Buile Hill and Worsley Court House is favourable to profile and if business continues at this level, there will be a surplus at year end.

2.1.3
The staff restaurants are more complex:

· Turnpike house and Chaseley Field are broadly on target but will end the year with small deficits.

· Salford Education Centre made a loss of £11,000 in the first four months of the year, mainly due to declining sales but also to increased costs of provisions and staffing.  Following the closure of the Education Centre in July, these losses have been capped.

· Civic Centre complex is £13,000 below target.  Staffing costs are approximately £2,000 above target as a result of sickness within the team, but the main problem is the shortfall in income £18,000 to date (this is partially offset by a reduction in provision costs).  If these trends continue, the Civic Centre complex would have an adverse variance of £30,000 by 31 March 2002.

2.1.4
The options for future service delivery are currently being reviewed and proposals for corrective action will be brought to Members.

2.2
Review of Library strategy - savings proposals

2.2.1
The 2000/01 savings proposals included £27,000 to be achieved in 2001/02 from a review of the Library Service within the City.  This review has now been completed within the parameters established by national library standards and is being reported to Cabinet.  This review identifies where the City Council is failing to meet national standards. 

2.2.2
In the light of this review alternative savings have been achieved by the deletion of a clerical post within the administration team and other minor efficiency savings from within other areas of the Arts and Leisure budget.

2.3
Savings resulting from reduction/release of admin buildings

2.3.1
The saving proposal is for a reduction in premises costs of £240,000 resulting from the closure of the education centre and the relocation of administrative centre onto one site. The relocation to Swinton was delayed beyond the start of the financial year and the Education centre was not vacated until July.

2.3.2
The revenue budget for the Education Centre has been reduced by £240,000 to reflect the full year saving on its premises costs.  After this budget reduction the remaining budgets are currently £40,000 overspent (this overspending reflects premises costs incurred during the first four months of the financial year), although there may still be minor residual costs.

2.3.3
The overall budget for the Directorate will accommodate this non-achievement of savings in this financial year.  The full year saving from the closure of the Education Centre will be achieved in 2002/03.

2.4 Extra District pupils 

2.4.1
A detailed report on the numbers and costs of extra district pupils together with an analysis of initiatives undertaken to improve quality of education and constrain costs is currently in production and will be available by the end of October.  

3.
Summary 

3.1
Progress has been made on achieving the savings required from the Directorate and a clearer position on the administration premises saving will be available once the relocation to Swinton has occurred.

3.2
Alternative savings have been achieved to cover the £27,000 that was not achievable within the Library Service and a report on the Library strategy is being routed via Cabinet.

3.3
Staff Catering continues to be an area of concern.  Options are being considered to ensure that future losses are not incurred.  The accumulated losses to date cannot be recovered by the Staff Catering element of the service but may be counter balanced by Commercial Catering if this continues to operate favourably

4.
Recommendations 

4.1

Members are recommended to note the contents of this report.

